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This academic year, the Center for Academic Excellence continued to explore new ways to 
offer professional development opportunities to the faculty and staff at Millersville 
University.  Prior to 2013, the CAE mostly offered stand-alone, face-to-face sessions on 
specific topics of interest.  Over the last five years, however, the CAE has worked to extend 
faculty engagement and participation over longer periods of time with the hope of having 
more impact.   
 
Faculty Learning Communities: 
In the Spring 2013, the CAE offered its first Faculty Learning Community built up on the 
book Seven Research Based Principles for Smart Teaching. Since that time, the CAE has 
worked with faculty to join and lead Faculty Learning Communities. Faculty Learning 
Communities are unique in that the group engages with a selected topic over the course of 
several weeks during the semester. During the 2017 – 2018 academic year, the CAE 
supported seven FLCs centered on different topics.  Across the different FLCs, over 70 
faculty members were involved in these extended conversations.   
 
Fall 2017 Faculty Learning Communities: 
 FLC on Raising Race Questions: Whiteness and Inquiry in Education (Michaels, 

2015) 
Number of participants: 10



 FLC on Hacking Assessment (Sackstein, 2015) 
Number of participants: 11 
Lead member:  Leslie Gates, Associate Professor, Art & Design 
 

 FLC on Stamped from the Beginning: The Definitive History of Racism in America 
(Kendi, 2017) 
Number of participants: 12 
Lead member:  Dr. Marilyn Parrish, Associate Professor, Library and Dr. Rita Smith-
Wade El, Professor, Psychology 

 
Camp IDEA: 
This week-long event is a joint program offered through the CAE, Instructional & 
Technology Support and the Office of Online Programs.  Over the last academic year, over 
25 faculty members attended Camp IDEA where strategies for incorporating innovative 
instructional methods and assessment strategies are taught.  Camp IDEA is offered in 
January and May each year. 
 
Open Education Week: 
In conjunction with an informal group of faculty members across the campus, the CAE 
helped to plan a virtual conference called MVille Opens Up in support of Open Education 
Week in March 2018. During the week, MU faculty members offered seven virtual sessions 

http://www.openeducationweek.org/


numbers were included in the 2016-2017 sessions and attendees.  Their programs were not 
included in the 2017-



online mentor sessions offered through the academic year.   This represents a 40% 
growth over last year’s viewership. 
 
Teaching Professor and Online Classroom Newsletters: 
In Fall 2016, the CAE began subscribing to the Teaching Professor and Online Classroom 
newsletters.  These newsletters offer targeted support for collegiate faculty in both face-to-
face and online classrooms.  Access to digital copies of the newsletters was tracked over the 
course of the 2017-2018 academic year.  These newsletters were accessed 150 times over 
the course of the year.  
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